
 

 

PLANNING COMMITTEE (OPEN) – TUESDAY FEBRUARY 20 2007 

 
 

  

 

NUNHEAD AND PECKHAM RYE  

COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

 

PLANNING COMMITTEE 

 

MINUTES of Nunhead and Peckham Rye Community Council Planning Meeting held on 
Tuesday February 20 2007 at the Sumner House, Sumner Rd, peckham SE15 5QS 
 

The meeting opened at 7.25pm 

 
 PRESENT: Councillor Mark Glover (Chair) 

  Councillors Susan Elan Jones, Dominic Thorncroft, Gordon Nardell 

 
Legal Officer: Julia Barton 

Planning Officer: Rob Bristow 

Community Council Officer: Rachel Bannerman 
 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Aubyn Graham, Fiona Colley,  
 

2. CONFIRMATION OF VOTING MEMBERS 

The members listed as present were confirmed as the voting members. 
 

3. NOTIFICATION OF ANY OTHER ITEMS WHICH THE CHAIR DEEMS AS URGENT 

 
Due to closure of Thomas Calton Centre the meeting was moved to Sumner House, 
Sumner Rd, SE15 5QS. 

Cllr Mark Glover opened the meeting and asked advice of the legal officer in regards to 

the change of venue. 

Julia Barton (legal officer) stated, due to the closure of the Thomas Calton Centre and 

change of venue with such short notice, it would not be suitable to carry on with the 

meeting. Sumner House, where the meeting is situated at the moment is outside the 

Nunhead and Peckham Rye Community Council area and it is not DDA compliant and 
therefore not a suitable venue to hold the meeting. The meeting should be rescheduled 

for the nearest suitable date.  

Cllr Glover proposed the meeting be postponed until a suitable date and venue be found 
and also for officers to investigate why Thomas Calton Centre was closed. 

Cllr Thorncroft added a letter of complaint regarding the situation should be sent to the 

Chief Executive as it was not acceptable. 

Agreed by all members. 

Meeting closed at 7.30 

 


